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The White House Fire Department honors firefighters 
who lost their lives during the 9/11 attacks

	 In remembrance of September 11th, 2001, 
several of the White House Fire Department fire-
fighters took part in the Annual 9/11 Memorial 
Stair Climb in Nashville. Our firefighters climbed 
110 floors in honor of the FDNY Firefighters at the 
Twin Towers on 9/11 who had to climb the stairs 
of the 110 story buildings in order to rescue and 
evacuate people and reach the fire floors. During 
this event, our firefighters wore their full gear 
(ranging from 60-80 lbs) and carried the names 
and pictures of one of the 343 firefighters who 
made the ultimate sacrifice on that day. The White 
House Fire Department has been participating in 
the stair climb for 14 years as a tribute to the lives 
lost on that horrible day and will be a tradition 
they hope to keep alive for many years to come.
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	 Harvest season is here!  What 
a blessing that we have farmers that 
work with the elements of the earth 
to bring us our daily bread.  White 
House is surrounded by many 
farms.  Farmers in our area work 
long hours to produce dairy milk, 
corn, soybeans, beef, chicken and 
many other agricultural crops and 
livestock so that we can have a quick 
meal or a delicious Sunday family 
dinner.  If you are a farmer reading 
our newsletter, Thank You, we ap-
preciate your dedication to farming.

Did you know that in fiscal year 
2023-24, ending June 30, 2024:

•	 Your city finished the year 
with all 15 budgetary funds at or 
below budget.

•	 Your Department of Ad-
ministrative Services processed 

1,673 purchase orders with a total 
dollar amount of $16,924,871.

•	 Your city had 388,178 visits 
to the city website.

•	 Your Finance Department 
processed 4,945 invoices.

•	 Your Finance Department 
processed 1,495 utility billing ap-
plications.

•	 Your city finished the year 
with all 15 funds meeting or ex-
ceeding their cash balances of 30% 
of operating revenues at year end.

•	 Your city employee turn-
over rate was 11.81%.

•	 Your Police Department 
earned their 4th re-accreditation 
from the Tennessee Law Enforce-

ment accredita-
tion program.  
They responded 
to 4,668 calls for 
service.

•	 Your Fire 
Department re-
sponded to 1,684 
calls for service, 

logged 5,684 hours of 
training, and com-

pleted 974 fire inspections.

•	 Your Public Services De-
partment filled potholes, main-
tained all the traffic signals, picked 
up your brush, managed with a 
private contractor trash collection, 
inspected and approved new roads 
and stormwater infrastructure in 
new developments.  They worked 
tirelessly to clear brush and debris 
from streams.  They cleared snow 
and ice from city streets.   

•	 Your Wastewater Depart-
ment processed waste from 7,146 
connections travelling through 
collection lines into the wastewater 
treatment facility.
•	 Your Planning and Codes 
Department issued 538 single fam-
ily home permits (a record high) 
and conducted 4,771 residential 
building inspections.  

•	 Your Senior Center mem-
bership is 4,162.  Meals served 
to senior citizens at their weekly 
Wednesday meal day was 6,404.

•	 Your library provided quali-
ty program and valuable services to 
8,098 members.

	 When you do go to vote for 
this November 5th election you will 
see, if you live in Ward 3, on your 
ballot a competitive race between 
two candidates that qualified for 
the White House Alderman Ward 3 
board of mayor and alderman posi-
tion.  Jeremy Sisk and Carter Beck 
will be competing for this spot on 
the Board.  Alderman Linda Silver, 
the current Board member for this 
ward, has decided to opt out of this 
race.  For those of you in Ward 4 
your incumbent qualified candidate 
Michael Wall will be on your ballot, 
and he is running unopposed.  For 
those of you in Ward 1 and 2 there 
will be no White House candidates 
listed.  The Mayor and Ward 1 and 2 
Alderman are halfway through their 
term and will be on the ballot in 2026.      
	 If you’re a veteran, thank 
you for your service.  To ev-
eryone Happy Thanksgiving.  
May you be safe, happy, and 
healthy during these fall months
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Parks and rec



Page 4								               WORD ON WHITE HOUSE	 				    October- November 2024

Senior Center
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	 In the previous edition 
of Word on White House, I pro-
vided the goals and objectives 
of What, How and Why a Long-
Range Planning is created.

	 In this edition of the 
Planner’s Corner, I will fo-
cus on procedures for tem-
porary sign permits and why 
enforcement is necessary.

	 Signs constitute a sepa-
rate and distinct use of the land 
upon which they are placed 
and affect the use of adjacent 
streets, sidewalks, and prop-
erty.  The provisions of this or-
dinance are made to establish 
reasonable and impartial reg-
ulations for all exterior signs 
to protect the general public 
health, safety, convenience, 
and welfare; to reduce traffic 
hazards caused by unregulated 
signs which may distract, con-
fuse, and impair the visibility 
of motorists and pedestrians; 
to insure the effectiveness of 
public traffic signs and signals; 
to protect the public invest-
ment in streets, highways, and 

other public improvements; 
to facilitate the creation of 
an attractive and harmoni-
ous community; to protect 
property values; and to fur-
ther economic development.

	 Our code enforcement 
staff recently sent out letters 
to all commercial businesses 
in the city limits as a courte-
sy to provide information on 
temporary signage. A Tem-
porary Sign is an on-premise 
sign that is used in connection 
with a circumstance, situation, 
commercial advertisement, 
product availability or event 
that is designed, intended, or 
expected to take place or to 
be completed within a reason-

ably short period of time after 
the erection of such sign, or 
is intended to remain on the 
location where it is erected or 
placed for a period not more 
than twenty-eight (28) days. 
A temporary sign may not be 

constructed of, illuminated by, 
or operated by electrical, elec-
tronic, or mechanical parts. If a 
sign display area is permanent 
but the message displayed is to 
be subject to periodic changes, 
that sign shall not be regard-
ed as temporary. Banner signs 
are defined as being temporary 
signs. All temporary signs must 
comply with the City of White 
House Zoning Ordinance. 
(Amended by Ordinance 
02-34, November 21, 2002)

	 Temporary Signs re-
quiring a sign permit at no 
charge. Signs may be erected 
only after obtaining a tem-
porary sign permit from the 
building inspector. The permit 
shall cite the length of time the 
sign may be displayed. If any 
temporary sign is not removed 
by the expiration of the appro-
priate time limit noted in this 
section, the building inspector 
may remove it and charge the 
costs of removal to the individ-
ual or enterprise responsible.

Please contact our of-
fice at 615-672-4350 ext. 
*2120, or visit our website  
www.WhiteHouseTN.gov/
Planning      The sign or-
dinance can be found 
under section 4.070.

Stay tuned to read how code 
enforcement is intended 
to keep the city beautiful.
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	 Recently at the White 
House Fire Department we had 
the opportunity to promote and 
fills vacant Captain and Lieutenant 
position. The objective of our pro-
motional process is to identify and 
promote the most qualified candi-
dates. Some factors considered in 
the promotional process include 
the candidate’s performance in 
their present position and their 
projected performance in the ad-
vanced position.

	 The promotional process 
involves three stages that puts 
all applicants through a rigor-
ous process to identify the best 
candidate. The first step requires 
each candidate to pass a written 
test. This step ensures each can-
didate possesses the minimum 
knowledge required to be able to 
perform in a supervisory role as a 
Captain or Lieutenant. The second 
step involves each candidate being 
interviewed by an interview panel. 
The interview panel is comprised 
of the departments Fire Chief, 
Assistant Fire Chief, the City 
Administrator, and a representa-
tive from Human Resources. Each 
candidate is asked 20 questions 
ranging from how they would 
operate on an emergency scene to 
how they would lead if promoted 
to a leadership role. Each can-

didate is evaluated on how they 
answer each question and scored 
accordingly. The final step in the 
process is a scenario-based review 
of how each candidate would per-
form their leadership duties while 
operating at an emergency scene. 
Each candidate is given two to 
three different emergency scenar-
ios that they could encounter on 
any given day. Each candidate is 
then evaluated and scored on how 
they performed on each scenario.

	 After the three stages of the 
promotional process have been 
completed, each candidate is given 
an overall ranking based on their 
performance.  

	 This year’s promotional 
process involved four candidates 
applying for the Lieutenant posi-
tion and three candidates applying 
for the Captain position. All can-
didates performed exceptionally 
well throughout the process which 
made narrowing down each posi-
tion to one individual an extreme-
ly difficult decision. 

	 However, we are pleased 
to congratulate our newest of-
ficers Captain Justin Whitaker 
and Lieutenant Billy Gaull on 
their recent promotions. Captain 
Whitaker, who had previously 

served as the Lieutenant on B 
shift, will now serve as the C shift 
Captain. Captain Whitaker has 
worked for the White House Fire 
Department since August of 2017. 
Some of the certifications he has 
achieved include Firefighter 1 and 
2, Aerial Apparatus Driver Oper-
ator, Fire Department Instructor, 
and Fire Officer 1. Lieutenant Billy 
Gaull, who had previously served 
as a firefighter on C shift, will now 
serve as the B shift Lieutenant. 
Lieutenant Gaull has worked for 
the White House Fire Department 
since August of 2019. Some of 
the certifications he has achieved 
include Firefighter 1 and 2, Aerial 
Apparatus Driver Operator, Fire 
Department Instructor, and Fire 
Officer 1. Lieutenant Gaull is also 
in the final stage of achieving a 
certification in strength and con-
dition from the National Strength 
and Conditioning Association 
which will allow him to create 
strength and conditioning pro-
grams geared specifically towards 
first responders. 

	 We want to commend both 
of these individuals for their hard 
work and dedication that they 
have demonstrated throughout 
the promotional process and wish 
them the best in their new roles. 
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Stormwater and Flooding 
	 Between the beginning of 
May and end of June, the City of 
White House received three his-
toric rain events that delivered 
one-third of our annual year-
ly rain fall.  When these events 
took place, the Public Services 
Department-Stormwater Divi-
sion received approximatley 187 
flooding concerns all across our 
community.  The Stormwater 
Division fielded these concerns 
and reports by having in-person 
meetings, email correspondence, 
phone calls and facilitating a Pub-
lic Comment Section during the 
quarterly Stormwater Advisory 
Board Meeting that occurred 
this past June.  The Stormwater 
Division’s actions immediately 
following these events included, 
clearing debris from culverts, 
clearing trees and debris from 
roadways, and repairing sink-
holes that had formed due to the 
flooding issues.  The next step 
was to culminate a list of projects 
from requests received through-
out the City of White House 
Community.  To all of these con-
cerns and issues received there 
were varying degrees of action 
that needed to be taken as each 
issues was unique in its own way.
 
	 Fastforward to September 
of 2024, while there is still much 
to do, the City of White House 
has taken major steps forward in 
just a few months to better miti-

gate some of the largest issues that 
were encountered during these 
historic events.  Many projects 
that were able to be completed 
by our internal Stormwater Crew 
by simply remediating stormwa-
ter ditch by excavating siltation, 
sediment, and debris from ditch-
es, pipe, and other stormwater 
infrastructure.  Conversally, 

other stormwater projects are 
much larger and complex in na-
ture.  In order to remedy these 
issues The City of White House 
has taken steps toward purchas-
ing land in order to increase the 
size of existing detention areas, 
involving engineering firms to 
conduct watershed studies, and 
even reached out to FEMA and 
TEMA to apply for a grant to 
study the overall watershed for 
the entire City of White House.  

This overall encompassing study 
will provide the City of White 
House with a more current pic-
ture of how stormwater flows 
throughout the community and 
identify additional floodplains 
that may now exist within the 
City Limits of White House.  If 
the FEMA Grant is approved 
and the study is completed, The 

City of White House will uti-
lize the information from this 
study to replace or add new and 
better stormwater infrastruc-
ture to mitigate flooding issues 
and to improve the quality of 
stormwater that is discharged 
into the MS4 Permitted area in 
the City of White House, City 
Limits.  In order to improve the 
quality of stormwater that is dis-
charged into the permitted area 
The Stormwater Inpector, Public 

Works Inspector, and Admin-
istrative Staff of the Public Ser-
vices Division closely monitor 
active of housing developments, 
commercial developments, and 
single family in-fill lots to en-
sure compliance with the MS4 
Permit.  If any of these develop-
ments are out of compliance ac-
cording to Ordinance or Permit, 
The Public Services Department 
has the authority to impose Stop 
Work Orders and/or Civil Pen-
alties for these projects.  Most 
recently The Public Services 
Department, Stormwater Di-
vision imposed Stop Work Or-
ders on 6 different developments 
that were out of compliance.
  
	 The City of White House 
Public Services Department 
Stormwater Division, will con-
tinue to take a firm stance on 
compliance of the MS4 Permit 
Requirements and closely mon-
itor all active developments 
both commercial and residen-
tial.  We will also continue to 
strive to improve existing infra-
structure, install new and bet-
ter infrastructure during new 
construction projects, and con-
tinue to work with State and 
Federal Agencies to continue to 
improve our Stormwater Pro-
gram as it relates to all facets of 
permitting and enforcement.
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library
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Library




